

# PORTHOLE

January 1982

## COMMODORE'S MESSAGE:

I trust everyone has enjoyed the recent holidays and I extend, together with the other Trustees, greetings for the New Year.

Each of the Trustees and their respective committee people are hard at work in planning for the New Year. One of the things you may note is the new format and new publication date of the "Port Hole". We are endeavoring to get it circulated within the week after each monthly Trustees Meeting in order that you may be kept abreast of events as they occur.

Plans have been made to honor the fairer sex of the community at a post Valentine Day family brunch and ice skating party. Ken Leach, Butch Mahler, Ed Ross, Paul Sabia and myself will assist the social committee devotees in attempting to put together this social fete and hope all of you will attend.

Mary Rainey, with the assistance of our official club photographer and her Port Hole News Committee have undertaken the modification of the Newsletter.

Butch Mahler and his Beach Committee have promised that the beach and all its facilities will be in spectacular condition for the opening of the swim season.

Paul Sabia has promised us that the swim curtain will be a reality in time for Butch's grand opening.

Ed Ross, our award winning aquatic expert, promises us the very best in pastries at the forthcoming brunch. He also continues to mumble about the overwhelming success of an anticipated event which has been loosely termed a Regatta.

Ray Reinhagen and Ken Leach are busy planning for the continued beauty and security of the club facilities.

The enthusiastic participation thus far this year of all the Trustees has left, fortunately, very little for me to do.

We do wish to report that the installation of the new doors in the club will be commenced and completed shortly. A Committee is being organized to plan for some interior decoration of the club facility. Repair of "A" dock is also on the way.

We invite your comments and, more importantly, your participation.

Lastly, and most prominently, we owe a large note of thanks to Barbara Lentz, our Club Administrator, who has done and continues to do a superlative job in that position. She has managed to translate the various concepts into an efficient and coherent administrative system. Please feel free to call upon Barbara at the office at 663-0158 during her office hours, which are posted on the door, for the communication or resolution of any club related problems.

#### MANNY FANARJIAN

# Ready Reference

Calendar/Conte	1+0

January 24 - Super Bowl Sunday	(p. 6)
February 21 - Campagne Brunch	(p. 3)
every Monday - Ladies Monday Afternoon Club	(p. 3)
every Tuesday & Thursday - Aerobics	(p. 3)
every Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday - Nursery	School

#### Trustees

Commadana	Manner Fanaraian	663-3333
Commodore	Manny Fanarjian	
Secretary	Ray Reinhagen	1722
Treasurer	Ken Leach	4392
	Mary Rainey	0469
	Butch Mahler	3540
	Paul Sabia	1014
	Ed Ross	0941

Porthole people - Marlene 4649, Penny 4178, & Barbara 1051

## SOCIAL

The Ladies Monday Afternoon Group has begun its 1982 season. We welcome everyone to join us for cards and socializing. Coffee and tea will be brewing for those who wish to bring their lunch to the clubhouse at noon. A varied program of activities begins at 12:30 p.m.

Champagne Brunch - Sunday, February 21, 10 am to 1 pm.

A tempting counterpoint to Super Bowl Sunday! For those who pay for this sumptuous repast by February 12th at office:

\$3.50 for adults

\$2.00 children under 12

After February 12th and at the door:

\$4.00 for adults

\$2.50 children under 12

(under 2 free) Don't miss this chance to beat inflation on a champagne diet - no less:

Aerobics still has room for more people in their Winter Session. It started on January 5th from 6:30 to 7:30 pm. 12 week session is \$54. If interested call Jane 9101 or come down any tuesday or thursday night.

## WANT-ADS

Gestetner Electric Scanner (Model 1100) - This automatic stenciling machine, compatible with our Gestetner mimeograph, would greatly improve the quality of "The Porthole" and other LFYC notices. If anyone has access to one, from which we might obtain one or two papers per month, or knows where we might purchase a used one please contact the office.

We want want-ads! Slip the information into the LFYC office mailslot or contact Porthole people. Also, want-ads needs a catchier name - any suggestions?

Need names for 1982 <u>Babysitter list</u> - all boys and girls drop name, street, age and phone number in office mailbox or call Porthole people

## TIDBITS

Ice - The Lake Forest Trustees caution all members to be sure their children understand that the Bubblers at the ends of B & C docks DO NOT allow thick ice to form. This ares is very DANGEROUS and should be avoided at all times regardless of the thickness of ice elsewhere on the lake.

More Ice - On the same note - the Marine Police recently issued a statement warning residents that they do not consider Lake Ropatcong ice of sufficient thickness to support recreational use.

Questionnaire - Watch for an important questionnaire in the February "Porthole". The club's Trustees and Chairpersons are setting up this 1982's programs and activities now - don't forfeit it!

Mailslot - There are a number of ways to deliver messages, checks, notes, Porthole inserts, etc to the club. Postal service, a trustee, Barbara (during office hours) but don't forget Lake Forest Night Deposit - located in the front door of the clubhouse office - it is open 24 hours, 7 days per week.

<u>Duildings/Grounds</u> - Bob Trafford has agreed to take over the Chairmanship of the Buildings and Grounds Committee but we are still in need of members for this committee. If you are interested, please call Ray Reinhagen 1722.

Greenthumbs - We are also asking for volunteers interested in beautifying the grounds who would care to serve on a Committee to be formed for just that purpose. There already is a committee to decorate the interior of the Club and it may be possible to combine the two groups into one at a later date.

# Chairman and Numbers

House	Barbara Leach	4392
Social/Special Events	George Mills	4516
Nominating	****	-
Security		. Comm
Galley	Pricilla Moran	0791
Tennage/Youth	Vince Hermans	0712
Nursery	Angela Mahler	3540
Safety/Beach		
Block Captains	John LeRose	0204
Grounds/Maintenance	Bob Trafford	3707
Regatta	Ed Ross	0941
	Pete Garland	1661
Docks	Doug Martman	3087
Budget/Fiscal	Ken Leach	4392
	Butch Mahler	3540
	Manny Fanarjian	3333
By Laws/Rules	Bernie Rainey	0469
	Ray Reinhagen	1722
Sports	NAME .	MELL
Publicity/Newsletter	Marlene Genaud	4649
Sunshine	Joyce Fernandez	0173
Planning Committee		sain
Membership/Welcoming	una.	W.46
Clubhouse Redecoration	Frank Sullivan	0660

#### NEWSWATCH

Residents in towns surrounding Lake Hopatcong are beginning to weary of N. J. Department of Environmental Protection refusal to treat Lake Hopatcong as anything but a reservoir despite record rainfalls. Presently Jersey City's Boonton Reservoir is at 93£% capacity (normal storage capacity for this time of year is 80% - last year at this time it was at 31.5% of capacity!) Conservation in the affected Eastern counties is not being enforced while Lake Hopatcong residents suffer bulkhead and dock damage and loss of revenue for work which can only be done during the normal winter drawdown. A twelve inch drawdown authorized by DEP in December was generally scoffed at by residents as useless.

First reading for the bonding for improvements to the old Sparta Mtn./East Shores Water systems will be heard at the Jefferson Township Council Meeting January 13. Contracts for well, treatment plant and mains to connect the Weldon Mine Well will go out for bid in late February. Project Completion is slated for September 1, 1982. Meanwhile Lake Shawnee water flows through the new interconnection to supplement the East Shores water supply.

The Roxbury Township Committee is seeking support from 5 Sussex and Morris communities including Jefferson. At issue is a DEP proposal to site a landfill for all of Morris County in the landing area of Roxbury. Concerns that leachate from the dump could contaminate surrounding waters including Lake Hopatcong, and increased truck traffic on Rts. 46 and 206 are uppermost.

Newark wants the state to designate four reservoir areas tax exempt including Oak Ridge Reservoir which lies partially in Jefferson. Under a state statute the exempt status may be granted to fresh water lakes and surrounding lands open to the public. In this move which would preserve Newark's undeveloped land Jefferson Township fears a loss of one hundred thousand dollars in revenue, although, Newark has in the past been criticized for trying to develop those same lands.

John Moran has been chosen for Jefferson Township Council President for 1982. Joseph Florio for Vice-President.

#### SUPER BOWL SUNDAY

It's here again (almost with the Giants)

SUNDAY, JANUARY 24, 1982 - club opens at 1:30 P.M.

Tom's famous salad, potato, toast, beer, and, of course, STEAKS will be served at 2:30, just in time for the 4:00 kickoff.

Hoagies will be available at half time or anytime thereafter.

Call Kal (0101) or Phil (3327) for reservations and payment by Wednesday, January 20.

Lake Forest residents - \$9.00, Guests - \$12.00

Young Adults (16 years or under) - \$7.00.